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Dear Councilmembers:
I’m writing to inform you of significant progress on the West Point Treatment Plant Restoration over the past week.
With the boilers repaired and fully operational, the heating systems are restored, and four of our six digesters are already at normal temperature several days ahead of schedule. Our west primary treatment system is now running again, and with that we are ready to start slowly feeding primary solids to the digesters. To help the process along, our wastewater biology experts will reseed West Point’s secondary process with a rich soup of microorganisms from the South Treatment Plant in Renton. 
We’ve also beaten our target on another major milestone regarding the production of our Loop biosolids. By the time you read this message, we’ll be loading our first Loop trucks and preparing to dispatch them to eastern Washington by the end of the day today. 
Substantial headway also continues on mechanical and electrical repairs. Currently, about 60 contractors and 40 employees are onsite each day to repair and replace damaged electrical systems and instrumentation control panels. Employees are focused on replacing and rebuilding electrical motors and pumps, with well over half of that work complete. Next week, contractors will install new insulation to protect the heat pipes that need to maintain a consistent 150 degree temperature. 
The weather report is also encouraging. Though Friday starts out rainy and windy, drier conditions are forecast over the weekend, possibly ushering in a drying trend over the next week.  
There have been no stormwater-sewage bypasses since Feb. 16, and all beaches have been open since Feb. 21. Plant operations will continue closely monitoring weather conditions and system flows with the goal of avoiding a bypass, and have a plan in place to divert a portion of the flow headed toward West Point to other wastewater treatment facilities. 
All in all, this has been a very good week for us and we feel very confident in our ability to meet our goal to resume secondary treatment by April 30.
As always, I am available to answer questions, discuss concerns, or arrange briefings or tours to ensure you receive complete and timely information. Please feel free to contact me at 206-477-4550 or Christie.true@kingcounty.gov if I can be of assistance.

Sincerely,

Christie True
Director, King County Department of Natural Resources and Parks

